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Editorials
Finally the season is going a pace and the Cup season is upon us already (different levels of Powergen, Daily Mail and the list goes on). At the weekend (18th/19th) I realised the importance of not over doing it. There is a thing, as certain society members will confirm, as too much exercise. After two weeks of rugby training and matches leading into our first Daily Mail Cup game of the season in Witney (which we [Crypt] won) I thought I’d have a day off doing a bit of refereeing and touch judging. Firstly, there’s no such thing as an ‘easy’ game to referee, add calf strains, rain and two physical (though extremely disciplined) teams to the equation and it’s worse than relaxing in the backs in Oxfordshire! Secondly, touch judging when Mr. Hackett is letting the game flow (and staying in the middle!) is just as bad! Add tennis, gym and more rugby to the equation and…

Simon Griffiths

So the new season is underway how are we all doing? I for one am lighter and fitter, and with help from my mate Barney (who trains our local constabulary), Simon (I think it could be called help) and almost a year of badgering from a few society members (you know who you are), I am approaching my first Gloucestershire match with a whistle in hand. Last Saturday I was pleased to run touch (along with Simon) for John Hackett at Cheltenham for their Powergen Intermediate Cup match against Thornbury. Naturally this was played at a pace a level or two up from the combination cup games I’ve been involved in before, I’m pleased to report that I kept up pretty well, the training must be working!






       Dean Griffiths

Monthly Meeting

CCSC, August 2004

For the first meeting of the season we had an update on the new grading system (in line with other societies). Information on this can be found on the website.


This season’s members’ rep (Adrian Stephenson) gave us a brief overview of the amended Laws. This season it was mostly interpretations and these were handed out (and can be found on the RFU website). The major difference for referees at our level was the lineout receiver law. The receiver (scrum half position) can now (after the ball has left the throwers hand) perform any action available to other players (e.g. lifting) as opposed to the previous Law which stipulated that he must only enter as the intended receiver.


The usual admin aside, the rest of the meeting was given by the (as ever) charismatic Dixie. With more than 100 of them per game, the talk was about the tackle situation. If we can get this right then the game should be a success. Clean rucks come from clean tackle situations. The main points of note were:

· Tacklers – get them out of there.

· Ball carrier – quick release – especially to players on their feet.

· Arriving players – stay on feet and go through the gate.

· Ruck formed – hands etc.

Whatever you call at the beginning of the match (e.g. “roll away, roll away”) keep saying it until the end (don’t start saying “roll away [once]” or “move”) – keep it consistent so the players know where they are.


If you can, get players on the ground to roll away laterally. This prevents them from rolling through the scrum-halves and avoids possible flash points.


When players arrive (from both sides), as well as looking at whether they go to ground, look at their path (down-to-up is how it should be) and make sure they are driving the opposition back. Look out for cynical play such as obstruction two or three steps beyond the tackle – this isn’t rucking or clearing out it is holding. Also watch for people not necessarily on the ground but creating a protective triangle with their back and neck – this is killing the ball and should be penalised as such (point out the dangers and you’ll probably get a co-operative player).

Simon Griffiths

Where’s The Restart?
Law Quiz

1.  Mat Rogers of Australia chips. The ball bounces high seven metres in from touch. Rogers and Lawrence Dallaglio of England leap for the ball. Dallaglio punches the ball into touch.

You award a penalty. Where?

2. Five metres in from touch George Gregan passes the ball straight back to Stephen Larkham in his own in-goal. Richard Hill of England puts pressure on Larkham who then runs across behind his goal-line with Hill in pursuit and Mike Catt approaching. When he gets just beyond his goal posts he dots down.

You order a five-metre scrum. Where?

3. Jonny Wilkinson, 7 metres inside his own half and 17 metres from touch kicks downfield. After he has kicked George Smith tackles him. The ball bounces 24 metres from the Australian line and six metres in from touch. It bounces ahead and goes into touch 21 metres from the Australian line.

You penalise Smith for the late tackle. England have the option of a penalty where Smith tackled Wilkinson and one further down the field. Where would the place of the further option be?

From Planet Rugby (answers next time)

Quote of the Month

On his successors in the Oxford University backs:

"I've seen better centres in a box of Black Magic."

Joe McPartlin

A Good Referee Joke

A rugby referee died and went to heaven. Stopped by St Peter at the gates he was told that only brave people who had performed heroic deeds and had the courage of their convictions could enter. If he could describe a situation in his life where he had shown these characteristics, he would be allowed in. 

"Well," said the ref, "I was controlling a game between Wales and England in Cardiff. Wales were two points ahead with a minute to go. Ben Cohen made a break, passed inside to Martin Johnson. Johnson was driven on by his forwards, before he passed out to Lawrence Dallaglio who went over in the corner. But Dallaglio dropped the ball before he could ground it. As England were clearly the better side all game, I ruled that he had got it down and awarded the try."

"OK, that was fairly brave of you, but I will have to check it in the book," said Peter, before disappearing to look it up. When he came back he said: "Sorry, there's no record of this. Can you help me to trace it? When did all this happen?"

The ref looked at his watch and replied "45 seconds ago.

Our Wonderful Game

(vs Soccer)

(I apologise for the crude positioning of this article given the above joke!)

Picture a scene, a scene set for me by the 1st XV coach at St Edward’s. A very normal 16 years old boy is penalised for a fairly major infringement in a rugby game (say vigorously rucking a player when he thought the ref couldn’t see). As is (usually) the way in rugby he says sorry to the referee and the ‘victim’ and retreats 10 metres where his captain gives him an earful!


Now picture this exact same person in a football (soccer) match. He clearly handballs and is penalised as such. The reaction of the boy (above) would be to give himself a telling off for being so stupid, but no, as he is playing soccer he gobs off at the referee, spits a bit and swears to opposition players and anyone else he can see. The captain, who you would (as rugby folk) expect to step in to diffuse the situation, instead joins in!


This begs the question, why? Some believe it is the types of people involved in the two sports, and often this may well be the case. However as this (true) example shows us, this is not the only contributing factor.


It is not this one example but many (just from St. Edward’s) which highlight the differences between the two sports. The conclusion must be down to the two sports’ images and more importantly, discipline.


For as long as we can remember rugby referees have always been right – whether we are or not, there is even a Law stating this. This is widely accepted by players not just at local level but even in the professional echelons. This is not however something that can be said of soccer, which has a very poor image. Professionals are anything but professional, and this image is the one received by the masses. Worst of all the referees allow the players to get away with their misdemeanours (e.g. obvious diving [cynical] and harassing the referee and/or linesmen). This is not accepted in rugby and as such there is discipline at all levels.


In conclusion to my little rant, (really someone else’s regurgitated), we must keep our tight control of the game and not go down the route of football referees by letting players get away with niggles at the sides or un-sportsman like conduct, if this is done our game will continue to be physical but fair and will continue to have its current community and social image.

Simon Griffiths

Nearly My First Match!

To fill up a few lines, I thought I would make a few notes about the build up to my Gloucestershire debut. As most of you know, I have been bringing my son Simon to the monthly meeting for about two and a half years now, and I have taken the Foundation exams with Simon. It has, for some time now, been suggested that I too should take up the whistle, and since my interest in Premiership rugby has waned I thought why not? Since the end of January this year I have lost just over a stone in weight, built up my stamina from managing a 400 yard jog (just) to feeling comfortable circumnavigating Plock Court playing field, and coping reasonably well last weekend. It has been quite hard work for an old fart (Simon’s description), and those trying to help him. My efforts last season in Swindon showed the need for a considerable increase in my fitness level, so spurred on by Simon’s success in his County Badge exam and weekly on his report cards (proud Dad speaking) the training in earnest began. Two or three times a week I have been building up my stamina, working on the real life walk/jog/sprint scenario, I’ve also joined a gym and visited a friendly physio’ on a few occasions. I’m just about ready to give it a go now, so you can look forward to the report from my first match in next month’s GLADtidings.

Dean Griffiths

Help!!!

Despite the efforts to fill all four pages of GLADtidings we find it increasingly difficult (given that we’ve used a lot of what’s on the net etc.) Also, as we have started ‘releasing the title’ monthly we only have one month’s news to include.  So, if you would like to send us some memories from your first match it might make for an interesting mini series in forthcoming issues – do your best.

Annual Dinner

The Society’s Annual Dinner will be held on the 4th March 2005 at Old Richians RFC Clubhouse. Confirmation of bookings may be made, in writing please, to Adrian Danks or John Hackett.

Child Protection, Reminder
If there are any outstanding CRB forms please return them to Adrian Danks for processing as soon as possible.

Annual Conference

This season the Society will be running a one day conference which will be held on a Sunday, probably at the Cheltenham Civil Service Sports Club. It is likely to be in October or November. Simon and myself have attended the last two of these conferences and have found them entertaining and very beneficial. Try your best to join us this year.

Important Dates

National Foundation Cert. Part I

13th/14th October (Weds. / Thurs.)

@ Thornbury RFC (7.00pm)

National Foundation Cert. Part II

3rd October (Sunday)

@ Thornbury RFC (10.00am)

&
6th/7th October (Weds. / Thurs.)

@ Thornbury (7.00pm)

Society Referee Course (SRC)

10th/24th October (Sunday / Sunday)

@ Thornbury (10.00am)

Next Monthly Meeting

19th October (Tuesday)

@ CCSC (7.00pm/7.30pm)

Wanted (Dead or Alive)

This Sunday (26th September) I require one TJ. If anyone can help, please speak to me at the meeting, give me a call or         e-mail. The match is Cheltenham U17 v Bath U17. Last season Jim O’Shea was kind enough to run touch with the same team (at U16 level) and it was a brutal encounter (so any help is much appreciated.) The match will be at CCSC and I will require you for about 10:30am.

Thanks, Simon Griffiths
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